VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE
Minutes of Village Special Council Meeting

Monday, September 9", 2024

On Monday September 9" 2024, The Farmersville Village Council met in a special meeting,
Mayor Nick Lamb called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was
recited and followed by roll call.

The purpose of the Special Meeting is to discuss the Farmersville/Jackson Township Joint
Recreation Park. Council members met with Jackson Township Trustees.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Mr. Cunningham, Mr. Holderman, Ms. Hadley, Mr, Craig,
Mr. Smith.

EMPLOYEES PRESENT: Derek Shell, Kelly Marascio

OTHERS IN ATTENDENCE: Trustee Hodson, Trustee Devilbiss, Trustee Moyer, Chief Bruner,
Tom Sears, Cindy Getter, Jim Getter, Carrie Scarff, Matt Schaaf, Traci Alford, Lisa Kozarec,
Martha Moyer, Kristen Hamaker, Rick Moore, Ricky Cornett, Josh Kohlreiser.

POOL DISCUSSION:

Mayor Lamb reported that Tom Sears, Brian Smith, Mr. Shell and Trustee Hodson visited the
Eaton City pool recently. Eaton City Pool was designed by Astro Pool Company. Astro Pool
Company can design a new pool for the park based off a given amount. Astro Pool would
design the pool and present the design to the Village of Farmersville and Jackson Township.
Ms. Kozarec reported the pool fund balance is approximately $500,000 and the park fund is
approximately $64,000. The pool levy is up for renewal in 2026. It was suggested the levy be
placed as a replacement levy, which will generate more funds. Ms. Hamaker reported 76
passes were sold for the 2024 season, 47 resident and 25 non-resident. There was
discussion about the pool not being open during regular business hours. Trustee Moyer
stated the pool has staffing issues. Mayor Lamb states the staffing needs to be reorganized
before a pool upgrade occurs. There was discussion about including a unique attraction at
the pool to attract patrons. For example, a rock-climbing wall. Astro Pool Company will
meet with the park committee Wednesday, September 18, 2024, at the pool to evaluate
current pool and need for an upgrade. The park committee will gather information from
Astro Pool Company and present the information to the community before the pool level
comes up for renewal. Trustee Hodson will find out a timeframe for the pool upgrade from
Astro Pool Company.

PARK DISCUSSION:

There was discussion to hire a company to create a master plan for the park. Mayor Lamb
will find contacts for companies to create a plan. The park committee can compile the data



and report to the Trustees and Councilmembers. Ms. Hamaker reports the porta potties
have been installed at the park. Spartan Roofing were hired to improve the shelters at the
park. Mr. Mckinney is creating a new sign for the recycle center. Mayor Lamb suggests
upgrading the camera system at the park.

All formal actions of the Council and relating to the adoption and/or motions passed at this
meeting were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law,
including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code.

ADJOURN: Mr. Smith moved, Mr. Holderman seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:06pm.
Roll Call: Mr. Cunningham; yes, Mr. Holderman; yes, Ms. Hadley; yes, Mr. Craig: yes, Mr.
Smith; yes. MOTION PASSED.

Attest:

Finance/Tax’Administrator, Kelly Marascio Mayor, Nick Lamb



